
 

WEATHERLY BOROUGH COUNCIL 

BID OPENING FOR 120 ACRES IN LAUSANNE TWP 

November 24, 2024 

5:00 P.M. 
 
 

 

The Regular Meeting of Weatherly Borough Council was moved to December 9, 2024, but the bids on 

the 120 acres in Lausanne Township were due and scheduled to opened. 

 

Those attending the bid opening: Borough Manager, Harold Pudliner, Jr.; Borough Secretary, Lori 

O’Donnell; Deputy Borough Manager, Tracy Grover; and in the audience was William Beattie, Alan 

Chyko, and Richard and Nancy Ehrenfried. 

 

The bids received were opened by the Borough Secretary and they were as follows: 

 

  Michael Bellizia  $  60,000.00 

  Alan & Robert Chyko  $108,000.00 

  Meghan Kurtz-Whaley $100,000.00 

  Matthew & Michael Grega $127,730.00 

 

Mr. Pudliner stated that the bid results will be provided to Council for review and will be voted on at the 

December 9, 2024, Council meeting. 

 

Bid Opening Ended: 

Bid opening completed at 5:04 pm. 


